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April 19, 2018

City of Gainesville
ATTN: Ms. Fran Boynton, Senior Buyer

200 E. University Ave.

Gainesville, FL 32601

Re: CommunltyBroadbandstudy/2018€6
BE o.36261872

Dear Ms. Boynton:

Cox Communications noted wlth interest the publlcation of the abovereferenced request for proposals, in which

the Clty of Gainesville is seeking to commission a study to determine how we can make Gainesville the Most

Connected City in America. Eefore the city spends scarce tax dollars on such a study for information easily

obtainable for free from one or all local broadband provideB, we invite the city to meet with us to clarify its 8oals,
hear what Cox is already doing to meet those goals, and our suggestions on what the city can do, to make that Soal
a reality.

According to the lTN, the city is hoping to le.rn how to best connect €n ery household and business in Gainesville.

Please know they already are connected. the Cox network in Gainesville includes the following:

. 2,400 miles of infrastructure, more than 80o miles of which is tiber,

. internet packages starting at 59.95 a month for K-12 families on reduced lunch,

. technological enhancements of s21.8 million over the last 5 years, with plans to invest s1o4 million more

by 2020, and
. capacity to offer Gigabit spe€ds to homes and 10 GiSabit speeds to businesses.

ln addition to the Cox fiber infrastructure AT&T, GRU.com and others also have competitive commercial and

residential offerings in Galnesville. In a presentation to the Oty Commission on Feb. 23, 20u, a GRucom

representative cited a 2009 study that found 99 percent of Gainesville businesses and residents have access to

broadband from at least one provider. Gainesville is very well connected from an internet infrastructure

standpoint.

The Cox network already provides advanced services to businesses and households. Cox has provided 10 Gigabit

business services in Gainesville for many years. When attending the City Commission's Broadband Internet

Subcommittee to learn how we can help the city meet its goalt we learned of the CiVs desire for ubiquitous

access to residential Gigabit internet service. Cox is about to meet that goali by the end of June 2018, every

household in the City will be able choose a Glgabit-class broadband seMce. Gainesville residents have access to

the most advanced network in the nation, and Cox will continue to spend millions each year improvinS and

expanding service as demand dictates.

Though networks conneding every household and business in the city exist, we know that some resldents choose,

for a variety of reasons, not to connect to them. These households tend to be those already disadvantaged by

other factors, such as poverty, and represent a true gap in connectivity we believe the city should address. We

invite the city to partner in our efforts to increase broadband adoption through our Connect2compete (C2Cl



program for families with K-12 students on free or reduced lunch or who receive government assistance. There are
currently hundreds of C2C households in Gainesville benefltting from this low-cost internet program, though we
estimate many more families may qualiry- Helping increase the number ofCzC households would not only move
the city toward Most Connected status, it likely would help move Gainesville off the list of cifles with the highest
income gaps.

One of our strongest, and most easily implemented, suggestions to make Gainesville the Most Connected City in
America is for the city to identify an employee who is responsible and accountable for increasing broadband
adoption by Gainesville residents and ensuring all residents, especlally children, have access to the devices ano
training they need to succ€ed in the digltal world. This woutd provide Gainesvllle with an advantagg as we are not
aware of any other communlty that has such a full-time position. Working with Coxand other broadband
providers, educational institutions, foundations, and private individuals, the position could focus on communities
and neighborhoods with low adoption rates to get them connected to broadband servlce.

lf the city ls seeking to encouraEe new providers to come to Gainesville, our suggestion is that the city, and
Gainesville Regional Utilities, look for ways to lower the burdens on building and operating broadband networks.
For example, GRU could reduce the rates it charges for attaching to its poles and its commercial electric rates, both
of which are very hiSh compared to other municipallties. As those interested in local economic development have
noted in many public forums, this is dauntinS to any business considering operating in Gainesville. lt is especially
true for an internet provider, which depends upon electricity to deliver its product to customers. These corts
make it more challenging for new providers, whether wired or vrirelest to justiry building ne,w networks In
Gainesville.

should the city choose to proceed with commissioning the srudy described in the lTN, Cox would be pleased to
cooperate with the vendor to ensure that the study's conclusions fairly reflect the cuirent state of broadbano
availability in Gainesville. In ourvienr, however, thecit/s resources would be better spent identifying ways to
leverage the existing networks located in the comrnunity to increase broadband adoption. lf a study is needed, we
recommend the city conduct an empirical assessment ofthe state of broadband in Gainewille and how to lower
the cost barriers to new and existing broadband providers.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. As always, we stand ready to work with the
city to make sure Gainesville continues to have best broadband service available anywhere in the U.S.

Very truly yours,
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Kevin Monroe
Market Vice President
Cox Communications - Central Florida
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